EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP Park & Recreation Board Workshop Meeting October 3, 2011

The workshop meeting of the East Goshen Township Park and Recreation Board was held on Monday, October 3, 2011 at the Township Building. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ruth Scadding at 7:00 p.m. Other board members present were: Phyllis Marron, Ann Marie Fletcher-Moore, Bob Huebner, Erich Meyer and Heidi Karpa.

Others present were:

Frank Vattilano, Director of Recreation

A. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Phyllis led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Chairman asked for a moment of silence to remember our Armed Forces.

The Chairman asked if anyone would be recording the meeting. There was no response.

B. PURPOSE OF MEETING

The purpose of the meeting is to review a proposal for a partnership with the YMCA.

C. DISCUSSION

The YMCA wants to use the East Goshen Park for their summer program. It will be a 10-11 week program from 7 am to 6 pm. They would like to use the soccer fields, basketball court, pavilion and restrooms. They will have buses available for shelter during passing storms. They also need to use fields from April 1st to June 18^{th} , 3 to 5 pm next year. In return, the Y will provide services such as concerts in the park, swim night, etc., at no cost to the township. Frank presented a list of ideas for activities with the Y: Trips, Senior Fitness, CPR and First Aid Training, Bullying Inoculation for Kids, EG Youth Camp Program Swim Days, Movie Night for Teens, 2 on 2 Basketball Tourney, Unsinkable Children Program, Pre-School Activity Series at EG Park, Shredding Day, and Community Run and Fitness Day. The collection of registration and fees was discussed. The Y would like a proposal by October 15^{th} when they need to prepare their budget for next year. Bob moved to present this proposal to the Board of Supervisors at their meeting tomorrow night asking for their feedback by Thursday October 6^{th} . Phyllis seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. The motion passed unanimously. Ruth will present the proposal to the Board of Supervisors and request their feedback.

L. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Bob moved to adjourn the meeting. Ann Marie seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. The next regular meeting will be Thursday, October 6, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary